California LifeLine Working Group Conference Call Minutes – Jan. 25, 2012

	Agenda Item
	Discussion
	Action Items/Pending Issues

	New Working Group Coordinator/Liaison
	Michaela Pangilinan is the new coordinator and liaison for the California LifeLine Working Group participants and related issues.

Contact information: (415) 703-1890 and wow@cpuc.ca.gov 
	

	Outreach Contract
	RHA secured a targeted mailing opportunity with the Oakland Unified School District (OUSD). It will provide 26,400 customized inserts for OUSD’s 99 sites. Additionally, RHA will give 3,630 magnets to 42 elementary sites. 
	

	Call Center Contract
	No update
	

	Administrator Process Updates
	Issues are dwindling with the Weighted Average Subscriber Count Report. The Feb. 1 report will reflect the correct generation of files. Solix is always looking to improve the process on a going forward basis.
	

	Order Instituting Rulemaking Updates
	No update for R. 11-03-013

The CPUC has a draft decision for R. 09-06-019 regarding redefining the basic service elements up for a vote on Feb. 2, 2012.
	

	New Administrator Contract
	ACS and CPUC staff’s goal is to transition between Solix and ACS smoothly and seamlessly for consumers and carriers. ACS will contact carriers individually to establish the carrier accounts such as who needs access to the ftp and https sites. Group training sessions is scheduled for May in two locations to be determined, but one will be in northern California and the other in southern California.

Solix will transfer carrier information to ACS.

The schedule related to carriers is as follows:

2/1/12 – 3/14/12: First contact to establish points of contact and access requirements for the ACS SFTP and HTTPS site.

3/15/12 – 4/30/12: File exchange testing between ACS and Carriers.

May 2012: System Integration Testing

June 1, 2012: Transition Complete


	ACS Carrier Liaison: Jarrett Thiesen

Jarrett.Thiessen@acs-inc.com 

CPUC staff issued an administrative letter on Jan. 30, 2012 informing carriers of the new California LifeLine Administrator.

CPUC staff and ACS will reconsider the timing of the group training session depending on the topics to be included in the training session.

If there are questions regarding the transition from the Working Group participants, please contact Michaela Pangilinan at (415) 703-1890 or at wow@cpuc.ca.gov.

	Claim Form
	CPUC staff posted the new claim form online. For claim reimbursement after December 1, 2011, please use this new claim form. If carriers do not file a claim for, then they cannot recoup any costs. Carriers may file amended claim forms only after a claim form was submitted. Claim forms are due 60 days after the period being claimed. Currently, extensions for claim form submission are not allowed. 
	If there are questions regarding the new claim form and/or the claim reimbursement process, please contact Nancy Rodriguez at 4157035032 or at nancy.rodriguez@cpuc.ca.gov.

	CAB Report
	No update - please refer to the data in the December 2011 CAB Report, which was included in the Jan. 11, 2012 Working Group conference call minutes.
	


Administrator Statistics

	Response Rates for November 2011

Applications                     68%   

Renewals                          83%

Renewals (Doc Req)       74%
	Response Rates for December 2011

Applications                     66%   

Renewals                          75%

Renewals (Doc Req)       63%




Top 5 denial reasons and number of California LifeLine and federal Lifeline participants are available at http://www.cpuc.ca.gov/PUC/Telco/Information+for+providing+service/FormNotices_Public+Program.htm 

Upcoming Conference Call: Feb. 8, 2012 10 – 11 a.m. PST
